
 
 
19th September 2021  
Blessing – God’s generosity 
 

 
Do come to the evening service at 6.30pm THIS Sunday in All 
Saints so we can celebrate Matthew Stone’s licencing as LLM 
and thank Sister Theresa for her work in Harnham.  
Followed by drinks at the Vicarage. 
 

 
DIARY  
Saturday 18th September 10.00am Harvest Table at Rowbarrow near the Nisa Shop.  
    10.00am Saturday Morning Coffee, Parish Field. 
    11.00am  Funeral All Saints Church, Thomas Elliott RIP. 
    4.30pm Matthew Stone to be licenced as LLM at the Cathedral.  
Sunday 19th September  10.30am  Communion Service, Parish Field. 
    12.00noon Memorial, All Saints Churchyard. 
 3.00pm  Stations of Creation - join us on a walk from outside  

  Arundells in the Cathedral Close, to St George’s Church, 
  following 7 stations of creation.  
6.30pm Evening service All Saints to celebrate Matthew Stone’s 

   licencing as LLM and to thank Sister Theresa for her work 
   in Harnham. Followed by drinks at the Vicarage. 

Monday 20th September   Revd Becky starts her sabbatical (until 26th November). 
Tuesday 21st September 9.00am Morning Prayer All Saints Churchyard. 
    11.00am Funeral at All Saints, Dinah Western RIP. 
    7.00pm Music for a summer Evening at St George’s  
      – Desert Island Discs with Robert Key.    
Weds 22nd September  9.00am NO Morning Prayer at St Georges this week. 
Sunday 25th September 10.30am  Communion Service Parish Field with Revd Julian 
 

 
Sabbatical 
During my Sabbatical (which now begins on 22nd September and ends on 26th Nov) Revd Julian will 
be leading 8.00am communion in All Saints twice a month, along with Matthew Stone LLM. There 
will also be a regular 9.15am Communion service in St George’s which will be lead by various 
members of the retired clergy. In All Saints, there will be 11.00am services. Communion on the first 
Sunday of the month; services of the Word on the other Sundays, led by Revd Mike, Katy Carter 
and other clergy. Revd Julian and Revd David Callard will be leading funeral and burial services, 
along with other retired clergy as necessary. Revd Mike will be learning this role as part of his 
curacy.  
Please contact Linda Baker if you have any need of a visit by pastoral assistants (Jean Mercer, 
Helen Evans, Debbie Musselwhite, Katy Carter, Matthew Stone) or clergy (Revd Julian, Revd Mike) 
or if you hear of anyone who is sick and in need of care. Thank you. Revd Becky. 
 

Parish Office 
The Parish Office near the hall is very small. For now, it will remain closed to the public. I answer 
the parish telephone and always respond to emails during the week. Whilst the office is not open, I 
will be available for immediate contact every Friday morning between 11-12noon. Please don’t feel 
you have to wait to Friday mornings to call me, I will respond, but not necessarily immediately. I can 
meet anyone by appointment. So do ring. Linda. 
 
 
 
 

READINGS   
1 Timothy 6: 11-19 
Luke 19: 1-10 or 
Mark 6: 30-44 



 
 
 
Pet Festival  
A huge thank you to all who helped make the Pet Festival an enjoyable and informative afternoon 
last Sunday. We not only promoted care of the earth and all creatures; a human side of the church 
in Harnham sharing our faith with over 200 adults (not counting children, dogs, geese and 
chickens!) in attendance; we also raised £905 for the parish funds for work in the community and 
our churchyards which is fantastic.  Revd Becky, Sue Reeder, Olivia Thomson, Isabel Waters. 
 

 

Welcome and Thanks 
On Saturday 18th September, Matthew Stone will be licenced as a Licenced Lay Minister (LLM) in 
the Cathedral at 4.30pm. The service is being live streamed on the Cathedral website if you wish to 
view it online.  
On Sunday 19th, we will be welcoming Matthew into the Parish as our new LLM at a special 
Compline service in All Saints Church at 6.30pm.   We will also be thanking Sister Theresa Mary for 
all she has done for the parish, and saying special farewell prayers, as she plans to move away to 
be nearer her family. If you would like to watch this service on live stream then please do connect to 
https://youtu.be/l6t7YlZvusc. 
This will be followed by drinks in the Vicarage garden - not available via live stream!!!! 
 

HARVEST - Sunday 3rd October  
9.15am Harvest Communion at St George’s led by Revd David.  
The Mothers Union have made kneelers which will be blessed in  
St George’s this day. 
11.00am Harvest Communion at All Saints led by Revd Julian. 
 
Please do bring your pledges to these services. 
 
12.00noon Harvest Lunch in the Parish Hall.   Please sign up on the sheets in church if you wish to 
attend the lunch and/or wish to contribute some food to the event.   If you are not able to visit church 
before the 3rd and would like your name added please ring the parish office on 07925 108856. 
 
(Salisbury Half Marathon also takes place on 3rd October this will mean restricted access to roads 
around Salisbury including Harnham from 12noon for a couple of hours). 
 

 
Please PRAY for:  
❖ The Church of the Province of Uganda. 
❖ the Episcopal churches in South Sudan and Sudan especially for for Rt Revd John Abraham 

Nyari, Bishop of Yeri. 
❖ all the parishes in the Weymouth & Portland Deanery. 
❖ St Francis and St Lawrence’s churches in Salisbury. 
❖ St George’s Toddler Group. 
❖ all who live in St Mary’s Road and Montague Road. 
❖ all the staff and volunteers involved with administering the Covid vaccinations, especially 

those in our area and the World Health Organisation, hospital staff, paramedics, care workers 
and key workers and all who are suffering from the Corona Virus.  

❖ those who are sick, and all who care for them especially Ann Baker, Marion Webb,  Neil (not 
Neil Turpin), Revd Brian Coleman, Revd Simon Wilkinson, Ann Parry,  
Kath Glover, Molly Hawksworth, Bill, Enid McLaughlan, Julian Jackson, Bruce and Diane 
Eagles and Tessa Bremner Macdonald. 

❖ those who have died especially Angela Mould, Dinah Western and Terrence Elliott. 

https://youtu.be/l6t7YlZvusc

